
1 

 

Dear Parents and Children, 
Welcome back for the second half of the summer term. 
I hope that you all enjoyed the half term break and the 
lovely warm sunny weather. Let’s hope that this sets the 
scene for the next few weeks in the run up to the 
summer holiday. 
 
Thought of the Week   
 

 
 

 Don’t let what you cannot 

do interfere with what you 

can do. John R. Wooden 

 
Assembly Last Week Shout Outs 

 
Just before half term we had our usual Friday 
celebration assembly. Everyone looked great wearing 
their team colours or football shirts. We had several 
team anthems to keep all supporters happy! 
During the assembly certificates were awarded to:  
 

EYFS Certificates: 
Emily, Lucas, Carter 
Year 1 Certificates: 

Olivia, Finlay G, Finley B, Victoria 
Year 2 Certificates: 
Alfie, Bobby, Dougie 
Year 3 Certificates: 
Henry, Toby, Jazmin 

Year 4 Certificates: 
Alfie, Bethany, Ben 
Year 5 Certificates: 

Scarlett, Chloe, Toby, Svetlie, Isla, Alfie, Emily, Macey, 
Ethan V 

Year 6 Certificates: 
ALL Year 6 for Make a £ Grow 

 

Make a £ Grow week 

 

Year 6 did an amazing job with Make a £ Grow. They 
baked cakes, made bracelets and created games and 
activities in order to ‘Grow’ their ‘£’. The total raised 

was £729.04 which is a super effort. Many thanks to 

everybody involved for the support in helping to reach 
this amount. 

Make a £1.00 grow Raffle 

 
We are pleased to report that the lovely Harriet was 
won by Mrs Bradbury. I am sure that Harriet has found a 
lovely new home.  
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ARK WEEK 
8th-11th June 2021 

Theme… Fun, Hope and 
Togetherness! 

 
Many thanks for dressing up today in colourful 
clothes today, the school has looked like a huge 
Mablins Rainbow  The children have all had a 
lovely kindness week full of hopes for the future.  
We will share the brilliant work on our TWITTER 
page, @MablinsSchool, so please take a look! 
 

Forest Schools – this week YEAR 2  

 

Even though the Year 2’s didn’t get to 

Delamere this week they have had a 

fantastic time in our Forest School area! 

They have had their own dens, archery, 

caber throwing, art activities and a gorgeous 

sausage bap cooked on the camp fire. 

YEAR 2 you have been amazing this week! 

Well done x 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

Maths Day – Friday 18th JUNE 

 

The school will be having a MATHS day on Friday 18th 
June – we would love it if the 
children could come dressed as 
their TT Rockstar or a 
mathematician or as a 
Mathletics character e.g. ready 



3 

 

Organic Meatball Vegetarian Sausage  
 Pasta Bake Roll(v) Organic Yoghurt 
  Creamed Potato 

 Roast Pork, Apple Sauce  Carrot & Pineapple 
 Stuffing & Gravy   Tray Bake 
 Roast/Creamed Potatoes   

for a day of FUN Maths! We will be providing lots of 
super engaging maths type activities for the children 
and launching Mathletics across the whole school.  
 

 
 
Free School Meals 
Are you entitled to Free School 
Meals? Go to the link below to 
see if you meet the specified 
criteria.  Applying for FSM 
attracts over £1000 of funding 
in to school which helps to 
support the children, for 
example helping to fund your 
child’s school trips.  
https://www.gov.uk/apply-free-school-meals 
 

School Meals - Cashless Payments 
Please can we remind parents about the Cheshire East 
epayments system.  Payments for school meals should 
where possible be made online via the 
Cheshire East School Epayments Portal 
 
If parents are unsure how to do this then please ask at 
the school office or refer to the online parent guide. 
 

Healthy Snacks 

During Covid restrictions we 
have not been having the 
‘snack trolley’ in the 
playground and children are 
asked to bring a healthy snack 
in from home for break if they 
wish to do so. Please can we 
remind families that sweets 
and sugary bars are not 
suitable for snacks, neither 
are chocolate bars. We would 
like to encourage the children 
to make healthy food choices 
and would appreciate parents 
support with this.  Thank you. 
In the summer we have also 

previously offered ice lollies at lunchtime. Due to 
restrictions we do not plan to have lollies on sale this 
year.   
 
Start and End of the School Day  
These are the start and end of day times for children 
this term. Gates will close promptly at 9:00am at the 
start of the day. 

 

We ask that everyone use the correct entrances and 
exits and is respectful of social distancing. Please do not 
arrive early before the allocated times, and please help 
to keep everybody safe by exiting swiftly at the end of 
the day. 

 

School Lunches 
The menu next week will be: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

FRIDAY 18TH JUNE 
NON UNIFORM 

DRESS AS A MATHEMATICIAN OR 
AS YOUR TT ROCKSTAR OR 
MATHLETICS CHARACTER 

EYFS – start 8.50am finish 3.00pm 

Year 1 –  start 8.45am finish 3.10pm 

Year 2  –  start 8.45am    finish 3.10pm  

Year 3 – start 8.45am    finish 3.10pm 

Year 4  –  start 8.30am   finish 3.00pm 

Year 5  – start 8.30am    finish 3.00pm 

Year 6 – start 8.30am    finish 3.00pm 

 

Free 
School 

Meals 
Are you entitled? 
 

HEALTHY 

SNACK 

 Mild Chicken Vegetarian Burger Chocolate & 
 Curry In a Soft Bun(v) Banana  
Rice & Cous Cous Potato Wedges Cup 

TUESDAY 

MONDAY 

 Traditional Cheesy Cauliflower Frozen Yoghurt 
 Cottage Pie Pasta(v) Ice Cream 
    

THURSDAY 

WEDNESDAY 

Greek Style Chicken Salmon/Fish Kracholette or 
Fillet In a Flatbread Fingers, Chips Organic Yoghurt 
 With Chips Peas/Beans  

FRIDAY 

https://www.gov.uk/apply-free-school-meals
https://online.cheshireeast.gov.uk/SchoolShop/ParentLogin.aspx?ReturnUrl=%2fSchoolShop%2fSecureApp%2fParentHome.aspx
https://www.cheshireeast.gov.uk/schools/schools_epayments/schools_epayments_guide.aspx
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COVID 
Unfortunately the number of positive cases due to 
Variant D has increased significantly in Cheshire East. 
ALL restrictions remain in place in school and we ask 
that parents continue to support us by following the 
guidance. Further testing facilities have been opened 
across the town providing increased access for families. 
If your child shows any symptoms then please do not 
send them in to school.  
We currently have staff members who have been 
contacted by Track and Trace and need to isolate, but 
fortunately we have NO positive cases within the direct 
school community.  
 
Positive Cases
A protocol is in place should a positive case be reported 
and that class/year group will be isolated immediately. 
Parents will be contacted and a 10-day isolation period 
will be implemented. It is vital that parents support us 
by passing on important information quickly. Should a 
pupil or any close family member show any symptoms 
then it is important NOT to come to school. Please 
notify us of the situation and we can take appropriate 
action. 
 
Covid- 19 Telephone Number 
If your child has a Covid test and it is positive you must 
inform the school immediately by calling our Covid 
telephone line on: 

 
 

This number is ONLY for reporting a positive test.  
 
LOCKDOWN GUIDANCE: 
We were expecting information in the coming days 
about a further relaxing of restrictions on 21st June. Due 
to the increased number of cases in the locality we are 
now waiting to see how the guidance will change. 
 
Sunny Weather 
The week has been really 
lovely and the sun has been 
very kind to us, could you 
please ensure that children 
have a hat or cap to wear at 
break and lunchtimes, with 
water and sun cream 
applied, this will help with 
the summer weather, many thanks  
 

Year Group – Email Address 
Mablins Lane CP School 

 
Our year group email addresses are still operational.  
Please use ONLY the following email addresses to 
contact your child’s class teacher. They will respond 
during the school working hours of between 9.00am 
and 4.30pm, please note that many of the teachers 
are still in school and teaching key worker children. 

eyfs@mablinslane.cheshire.sch.uk  

year1@mablinslane.cheshire.sch.uk 

year2@mablinslane.cheshire.sch.uk 

year3@mablinslane.cheshire.sch.uk 

year4@mablinslane.cheshire.sch.uk 

year5@mablinslane.cheshire.sch.uk 

year6@mablinslane.cheshire.sch.uk 

 
Good News 
Finally – we would like to 
share some good news. Mr 
Lauder became a dad for 
the second time over the 
half term break. His new 
little boy was born on 
Thursday. Mum and baby 
are doing well and we send 
very best wishes to the 
family. 
 

Take care and look after yourselves. 
 
With kind regards 
 
Justine Joule – Headteacher 

 

 
School Dates for Your Diary 
 
 

Date Event 

18 June MATHS DAY – Dress as your TT 
Rockstar/Mathletic character or 
Mathematician 

20 July Last Day of School Year 
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